



Governor’s Cabinet on Nonprofit Health and Human Services

Meeting Minutes

June 29, 2012

Legislative Office Building

Hearing Room 1-B

Hartford, CT

Members Present:  Co-Chair Peter DeBiasi, DDS Commissioner Terrence Macy;  Anne L. Ruwet, Roberta Cook, Yvette H. Bello, Patrick J. Johnson, Jr., Daniel J. O’Connell, Maureen Price-Boreland, Nancy Roberts; DMHAS Commissioner Patricia Rehmer
Members’ Representatives Present:  Ajit Gopalakrishnan (representing SDE Commissioner Stefan Pryor); Kathleen Brennan (representing DSS Commissioner Roderick Bremby)

Members Absent: State Representative Michelle Cook; Robert Dakers, OPM; DSS Commissioner Roderick Bremby; DCF Commissioner Joette Katz; DPH Commissioner Jewell Mullen; SDE Commissioner Stefan Pryor; DOC Commissioner Leo Arnone; CSSD Executive Director William Carbone; Deborah Chernoff; Marcie Dimenstein; Theresa Santoro

I. Welcome and Comments

Members introduced themselves for the record.

Co-Chair DeBiasi called the meeting to order at 10:14.  There was a slight delay waiting for Cabinet members to assemble for a quorum.  
P. DeBiasi informed the Cabinet that Co-Chair Alyssa Goduti has resigned her position as Governor’s Nonprofit Liaison.  Lt. Governor Wyman has indicated that their intent is to fill the position as quickly as they can.
P. DeBiasi indicated that because a quorum was not assembled, no official votes would be taken at today’s meeting on any of the materials presented.  

II.   Approval of Minutes: Tabled until next meeting. 

III. Working Group Presentations 


A. Rate Setting: 
It was agreed this working group’s report would be reviewed and, as accepted by the members present, included in the draft of the final report. When that final report is reviewed by a quorum of the Cabinet, this Working Group’s report would be acted on first without a full presentation. Cabinet members are encouraged to review the report carefully prior to the next Cabinet meeting and come to that meeting prepared to ask questions or suggest changes. The plan then will be subsequent to the Working Group Report acceptance, action will be taken on the full report. 

It was noted that the meeting was recorded so missing members will be able to hear the discussion if they would like.   
Working Group co-chair P. Johnson explained that the WG reached consensus agreement on most items including those for which the Cabinet provided feedback. Recommendations begin on page 17 of the report.  

Clarifications from previous Report:

· Reporting and Data 

· Meaning of “Deadlines” – They apply to state agencies for standardizing reports by no later than a set date.  
· Key language here “where appropriate” was added for clarification
· Recommended that every year this data analysis will be conducted to monitor what the trends are

· Sustainability
· Capital Reserve Account: Intended primarily for residential programs that may not have enough money to make capital improvements.  If a program has a year-end surplus, the nonprofit provider could obtain approval of the State funding agency to put money in their Capital Reserve Account and maintain it for those projects.
· Payments covering full cost of services: The process to determine that the level of service aligns with payments is intended to be collaborative and implemented on a case by case basis. As with all Cabinet recommendations, details will be worked out during the implementation phase if this recommendation is accepted by the Executive Branch. 
· Extraordinary one-time expenses clarified.

· Risk Sharing by State and Nonprofit Providers: This would allow non-capital item surplus retention. If this recommendation is accepted, then a separate capital reserve will not be necessary.  This was the only recommendation on which consensus was not reached.  
It was noted that in all cases throughout the Cabinet’s report, for consistency the word “nonprofit” will be a single word and not hyphenated.
A straw poll was taken, and with all present agreeing on the WG report as presented, it will be included in the draft Cabinet report. As noted above, at the next Cabinet meeting action on the WG report will be taken prior to action being taken on the full draft report. 

B.  Other: 
The issue of automatic rebidding of contracts was raised. Currently, rebidding is automatic unless there is a waiver granted by OPM because even though State Statute only requires this for Personal Services Agreements it has been interpreted that Purchase of Service contracts must be treated the same a PSAs.  The Office of the Public Auditors has expressed concern about the number of waivers being submitted. The Procurement Working Group agreed that this issue should be discussed with the Attorney General’s office, and the legislative action may be necessary, but did not make any formal recommendation about it. 
The Procurement Working Group agreed to submit at the Cabinet’s next meeting some language for review by the Cabinet that could be added to the final report.
NOTE: In the Cabinet’s Year-End report, recommendations will be reported as consensus or majority based on the vote of the Cabinet members present at the time the vote is taken. Working Groups reports will be included in the report as appendixes. 
IV. Cabinet Year-End Report Development Process 

Given lack of a current NP Liaison and support staff turnover, a process for report development is critical so that we can submit a report prior to the September 1 deadline. 
The Cabinet Co-Chair will coordinate until either the report is complete or a NP Liaison has been appointed.  He will reach out to Cabinet members and OPM staff to help with the process.
V.  Adjournment 


A. Ruwet noted that she thought it important to publicly thank Co-Chair DeBiasi for his consistent leadership on the Cabinet, and on the Commission convened prior to the Cabinet. 
DeBiasi acknowledged the recognition and noted that the key to the Cabinet’s good work has been the commitment and excellent work of the Working Group members. He also noted that it is important for Cabinet members to remain enthusiastic and not lose positive momentum in spite of the recent challenges with the NP Liaison position. 
     Meeting adjourned at 10:58.
Future Meetings: At the LOB from 10:00 am – Noon on August 10 and August 24 


